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Dear Parents/Guardians,       6 May 2021 
School Vision: Learners with Passion, Citizens of Honour 
1. Event Calendar (Term 2 Week 7: 6 – 14 May 2021)

Dates Day Levels Subject 
6 – 7 May Thu, Fri All Class Photo Taking 

6 May Thu P4 & 6 MT/FMTL LC 
7 May Fri P1, 2, 3 P1 - P3 e-Assembly NLB Talk (7:40 – 8:05am) 

P4 & 6 EL LC 
P5 (selected students) P5CCM (2.15pm to 3.15pm) 

8 May Sat P4 & 6 (Hindi students) Hindi (P4 & P6) Mid Year Exam - Paper Viewing 
10 – 21 May Mon – Fri P3 & 5 Primary 3 and Primary 5 WA 

10 May Mon P4 & 6 MYE EL Paper 1 & 2 
11 May Tue MYE MTL Paper 1 and Paper 2/FMTL Paper 1 
12 May Wed MYE Science 
13 May Thu All Public Holiday - Hari Raya Puasa 
14 May Fri P4 - 6 P4 - P6 e-Assembly Prog: NLB Talk (7:40 – 8:05am) 

P5 (selected students) P5CCM (2.15pm to 3.15pm) 

2. Successful Run of Parent Workshops

We have received positive feedback from parents/guardians who have attended the Parent Workshops 
conducted on 23 and 30 April 2021.  The school would like to thank parents/guardians who have taken time 
off their busy schedule to attend these workshops and for their strong words of encouragement for the 
teachers who have planned and executed these workshops.  We look forward to your strong support for the 
workshops which we will run next year. 

“I love the ideas for the word games! Never knew there were such cool books in the school library 
and free resources. Well done Teachers!” 

“Very meaningful and helpful workshop. Thank you teachers for your time and effort.” 

“Very useful session, looking forward to more such session in every subject which will help parents 
to use new learning methods to get kids interested in the subjects.” 

“Useful tips to engage my child especially about the growth mindset” 

3. Safe Management Measures

a. Implementation of TraceTogether-Only SafeEntry
In tandem with the national roll-out, TraceTogether-only SafeEntry will be implemented in schools/institutions
from 17 May 2021. From this date, check-ins would only be allowed via TT App/Token. Students should have
their TT token or app with them throughout the school day to facilitate accurate contact tracing, should the
need arise. As students will need to show their TT Token/App to their teachers in class during daily attendance
and temperature taking, please ensure that your child/ward bring their Tokens/smartphones with the TT App
to schools. Visitors, including parents/guardians of P1/P2 students who are fetching your child/ward from
Parent Corner, must also check in using their TT token or app to be allowed entry into the school and must
have their TT token or app with them throughout.

b. Reminder on Social Responsibility
In light of the rising number of community cases in the recent weeks, we would like to seek the co-operation
of all parents and students to play your part by continuing to be socially responsible. Please continue to
practise good personal hygiene as well as monitor your own and child/ward’s health. Students who are unwell
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should seek medical attention immediately and do not come to school. You should also inform your 
child/ward’s Form Teacher if you have: 

(i) any adult household members (18 years and above)  who is unwell with flu-like symptoms; 
(ii) any household member who has been served Quarantine Order (QO) or Stay Home Notice 

(SHN); or  
(iii) any household member who has undergone a swab test. 

Your child/ward may return to school upon the end date of the QO or SHN or upon the school’s receipt of a 
negative swab test result.  
 
c. SMM During School Dismissal 
Parents/Guardians are reminded of the following measures during school dismissal: 

• Stand one-metre apart and DO NOT intermingle or congregate in small groups.  Do also remind your 
helpers who are fetching your child/ward from school.   

• Bring an umbrella as the waiting area is unsheltered. 
• To minimise congestion at the traffic light area outside Gate 2, the school will open Gate 1 at 1.20pm.  

P1/P2 parents/guardians who are walking towards Eastpoint Mall can use this gate to exit the school.   
 
Let us all work together to keep the school safe for all students and staff. 
 
4. Road Safety Reminders 
 
a. Drop-off During Morning Peak Hours and Pick-Up During School Dismissal  

Despite the reminder inserted in last week’s PN, the school observed that students 
continued to wait for parents/guardians to pick them along Simei Street 3.   
    
Please heed both the “No Waiting” sign and the 
double yellow lines on the road which mean “No 
parking or waiting at all times on the road.”  
 
The traffic flow along this street during these peak 
hours is heavy.  These pick-ups/drop-offs 
compromise the safety of road users as well as 
the safety of our students.  Please drive into 
school (after 1.55pm for dismissal) if you need to 
drop-off or pick-up your child/ward. 
 
 
 
b. No Right-Turn from between 6am and 8am 

During morning drop-offs, the school observed that 
drivers recklessly turned right when they exited the 
school compound despite warning from the security 
guard.  Do note that turning right between 6am to 8am 
is a traffic offence and offenders will be reported to LTA. 
 
  
 
 
Let’s do our part to keep the school and its immediate surrounding safe for our students, staff and public. 
 
5. Early Dismissal for Muslim Students on 12 May 2021, Wednesday 
 
Students who are celebrating Hari Raya Puasa will be allowed to leave school at 10.05am (for P1/P2), 
10.10am (for P3/P4) and 10.15am (for P5/P6) on Wednesday, 12 May 2021.  Parents/Guardians must make 
the necessary transport arrangement for your child/ward.  A separate notification has been sent through PG 
to affected parent/guardians on Tuesday, 4 May 2021.  Please reply by Monday, 10 May 2021.   
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6. Suspension of Recess Play between 10 and 18 May 
 
Please note that recess play will be suspended between 10 and 18 May as some levels will be sitting for their 
mid-year examinations. 

7. SG75 Competition (for June School Holidays) 
 
In 2017, a group of like-minded professionals, youth and community volunteers came together with a vision 
of creating a national level ideation and translation platform to engage and challenge the members of public 
to dream about what our collective Singapore future would be like in SG75 (2040). 
 
This year’s theme, Sustainability: Building Resilience and Inclusiveness in Fighting COVID-19, invites 
submissions in essays, pictures and motion media to express the strength of our community, emphasising 
the collective fight involving every walk of society. Every person is vital to every solution. 
What is your vision and plan if a pandemic happens again? How will your reflections and experiences shape 
and encourage future Singaporeans? 
More details:  www.sg75.sg 
 
As part of our efforts to uplift our sense of national identity and 
belonging, we want to encourage our students to express their 
aspirations for the nation. Students will be guided to work on their art 
pieces aligned with the theme and all students’ artworks will be 
displayed in the school in time for the 2021 National Day Celebration. 
They are to complete their works during the June School Holidays. 
Should students decide on participating in SG75 competition, they 
need to submit their works online on their own with parent’s consent. 
Art teachers should be informed if they submit their work for this 
competition.  

*** 
 
 

 

8.     Level Specific School Programmes/Events 
For P3 Parents/Guardians Only 
8.1 P3 Application/Change of CCA 
 
P3 students are allowed to change their CCA after staying in their current CCA for a 
semester. This is to allow the students to be exposed to different CCAs before deciding on 
one next year, which they will have to commit to until P6. Their final choice will be made at 
the beginning of P4 and thereafter, students are no longer allowed to switch CCAs without a 
valid reason. P3 students who would like to apply or change their CCA please fill up the form 
using the following link, https://go.gov.sg/2021p3cca or scan the QR code. 
 
Please fill up the form by Friday, 14 May 2021. 
 

 
 
With warm regards,  

 
Cheng Huey Teng (Mrs) 
Principal 

http://www.sg75.sg/
https://go.gov.sg/2021p3cca

